Mittal Steel sent the following letter to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the report by Amnesty International, “Bosnia and Herzegovina – Behind closed gates: ethnic discrimination in employment”, Jan 2006: http://web.amnesty.org/library/Index/ENGEUR630012006 

14 Feb 2006
Mittal Steel is an equal opportunity employer and we do not discriminate on any basis. We hire people for their skill and that is the only consideration. However, we are aware of the complexity around ethnic lines in Bosnia & Herzogovina and  realise that we have an additional responsibility to ensure that all ethnic groups have equal access to job opportunities that we offer. This is a matter that we take very seriously and we carefully select our communication channels when recruiting in order to ensure equal access for all parties.
Despite this approach, a Serbian majority still remains at our New Ljubija mines workforce. The workforce is essentially that which we inherited when we took over the mines. From a total workforce of 700, we have only actually recruited 30 new staff members since the acquisition took place. It is our belief that our employee statistics are a reflection of the ethnic diversity of the Prijedor region, where the local estimate of ethnic distribution is 80% Serb, 20% non-Serb.

